
TO: City Council 

FROM: Mary Heather Ames, Transportation Manager 

DATE: January 17, 2023 

SUBJECT: Local Agency Haul Road/Detour Agreement with Washington State Department of 
Transportation for I-5 / US 101 / Deschutes Parkway NB Off Ramp 

 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff recommends the City Council approve and authorize the Mayor to sign the Local 
Agency Haul Road/Detour Agreement with Washington State Department of Transportation 
for I-5 / US 101 / Deschutes Parkway NB Off Ramp. 

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) is planning routine 
maintenance to multiple on- and off-ramps in this region. The I-5 Deschutes Parkway 
northbound off-ramp is one such location. In order to detour traffic using Tumwater streets, 
WSDOT has provided an Agreement that details responsibilities for the detour.  
 
The Deschutes Parkway off-ramp handles less than 1,700 vehicles daily, and closures will 
be limited to nighttime hours. 
 
Staff have worked with WSDOT to ensure that construction notices will be given through 
social and traditional media. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals 2023-2024: 
C. Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not sign the Agreement. 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
None as a direct result of this item.  

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Local Agency Haul Road/Detour Agreement 


